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Cunningham Gerry HQ-POLITICAL

Subject: FW: LGBTI Core Group and White House LGBTQI Special Envoy

 
 

From: Ni Chonchuir Caoimhe NEW YORK PM <Caoimhe.NiChonchuir@dfa.ie>  
Sent: Friday 25 June 2021 15:49 
To: #HQ-POL Human Rights <POL.HumanRights@dfa.ie>; #HQ-POL UNSC Task Team <UNSCTaskTeam@dfa.ie>; 
Byrne Nason Geraldine HOM NEW YORK PM <geraldine.byrnenason@dfa.ie>; Mc Breen Orla HQ-DCD 
<Orla.McBreen@dfa.ie>; Toomey Deirdre HQ-DCD <Deirdre.Toomey@dfa.ie>; #GENEVA PM Human Rights 
<genevapmhumanrights2@dfa.ie>; #WASHINGTON EM UNSC and US Foreign Policy 
<WASHINGTONUNSCUSForeignPolicy@dfa.ie>; #PRETORIA EM Diplomats <PretoriaEmbassyDiplomats@dfa.ie>; 
Sheehan Paul HQ-POLICY & COMMS <Paul.Sheehan@dfa.ie>; Tierney Micheal NEW YORK PM 
<Micheal.Tierney@dfa.ie>; Kelly Jim NEW YORK PM <Jim.Kelly@dfa.ie> 
Cc: Boroughs Meghan NEW YORK PM <Meghan.Boroughs@dfa.ie>; #NEW YORK PMUN UNSC Coordination 
<UNSCCoordination@dfa.ie>; #NEW YORK PM Human Rights <newyorkpmhumanrights@dfa.ie> 
Subject: LGBTI Core Group and White House LGBTQI Special Envoy 
 
Colleagues, 
 
In case not seen, sharing some welcome news that Jessica Stern, known to the mission here through her role in the 
LGBTI Core Group and as director of Outright International, has been appointed by President Biden as US Special 
Envoy to Advance the Human Rights of LGBTQI persons. President Biden Announces U.S. Special Envoy to Advance 
the Human Rights of LGBTQI+ Persons | The White House 
 
In a piece of nice timing, we expect that at COB NY today the silence procedure will pass on our application, jointly 
with South Africa, to join the LGBTI Core Group (which Jessica Stern co-founded). This has been several years in the 
making because of the difficulty in securing a Global South partner to join the group with (a condition of 
membership). Joining with South Africa will be impactful in that they will be the only African country apart from 
Cabo Verde in the group. 
 
Ms. Stern participated in a Pride dinner at the mission in 2019 with then minister Katherine Zappone and I recall 
they met a number of times. Ms. Stern has been championing Ireland’s membership of the Core Group.  
 
Regards, 
 
Caoimhe  
 
Caoimhe Ní Chonchúir 
First Secretary, Human Rights and Gender Equality 
Permanent Mission of Ireland to the United Nations 
1 Dag Hammarskjöld Plaza, 885 Second Ave, 21 Floor, New York, NY 10017, USA 
www.dfa.ie/pmun/newyork | T +1 212 204 7160 | Mobile +(redacted S37(1)) @irishmissionun 
Caoimhe.nichonchuir@dfa.ie  

 
 
 
 


